
AVE Cathedral Parish June 16, 2019   YR C/1   
The Most Holy TRINITY 

St Mary’s Cathedral—Cnr Harrington & Patrick Streets,  
Hobart;   Sacred Heart Church—Cross St, New Town; 
 
Responsorial Psalm:  O Lord, our God, how wonderful your name in all the earth! 
Gospel Acclamation:  Alleluia, alleluia! Glory to the Father, the Son, and the  
Holy Spirit: to God who is, who was, and who is to come.  Alleluia! 
Readings:  Prov 8:22-31; Rom 5:1-5; Jn 16-12-15 
Next Week’s Readings : Gen 14:18-20; 1 Cor 11:23-26; Lk 9:11-17 

The Holy Trinity - Glory of God and Man  

Dear brothers and sisters, every time we enter a church, and 
whenever we start to say our prayers, we do an action prayer 
which, although second nature to us as Catholics, is a most 
profound prayer.  We say as we make the sign of the Cross, “In 
the Name of the Father, and of the Son and of the Holy Spirit.”  
In doing so we are reminded that through our baptism we are 
joined into the most glorious life of God – the Most Holy Trini-
ty.   

Today, as we celebrate the feast of the Most Holy Trinity, the 
readings in Mass take us deeper into this glorious mystery of 
the life of  God.  They take us on a beautiful journey from the 
creation of the world and the universe through to the coming 
of the Holy Spirit upon the new creation, the Church. (see Dr 
Scott Hahn’s podcast at  https://stpaulcenter.com/glorious-
processions-scott-hahn-reflects-on-trinity-sunday )  

Our first reading takes us into the heart of the Trinity where 
the Son of God, the eternally begotten, is poured forth from of 
old in the loving delight of the Father.  Through Him all things 
were made.  The Son was at the Father’s side as a master 
craftsman, delighting His Father and “delighting to be with the 
sons of men” (Proverbs 8:31). 

St Paul tells us in the second reading that we are made right 
with God through faith in the same only begotten Son, Our 
Lord Jesus Christ.  “Through Jesus ... we have entered this 

state of grace in which we can boast about looking forward to 
God’s glory” … because the love of God has been poured into 
our hearts by the Holy Spirit which has been given 
us” (Romans 5:2-5).  

Jesus promised us that the Holy Spirit would be given to all 
who love Him and obey His commandments (John 14:15-17), 
and that the Holy Spirit would be with us forever.  This divine 
gift, the anointing of the Holy Spirit will guide us and “lead us 
to the complete truth” (John 16:13).  Knowing what an amaz-
ing gift Jesus gives us and what glory He has in store for us will 
bring us peace in union with God.  “If anyone loves me, he will 
keep My Word, and My Father will love him, and We will come 
to him and make Our home with him” (John 14:23). 

Through His amazing love for us God wants to draw us into the 
very life of the Trinity through the Love that exists eternally 
between the Father and the Son – the Love which is the Holy 
Spirit.  That is our joy and our peace now and our hope for 
eternal glory in God!   

That is why we seek to live ‘in the Name 
of the Father and of the Son and of the 
Holy Spirit’. 

Deacon Nick MacFarlane 

Weekly Mass Times  
St Mary’s Cathedral 
Tue-Fri : 7.30am  
Sat : 6pm Mass 
Sun : 10.30am & 6.00pm Masses 
Sacred Heart Church 
Tue-Thu :  9am 
Sat : 8.00am  Mass 
Sun : 8.30am  Mass 
Lawrenny Court Cnr Arthur and Hill 
Sts, West Hobart  
Fri : 10.30am 
Reconciliation 
Sacred Heart Church : Sat following 
8.00am Mass  
St Mary’s Cathedral: Sat 5-5.30pm  

Planned Giving Envelopes for the next financial year will be distributed from this 
weekend.  Please complete the form on page 3 if you are part of the program and 
have new address details.  Similarly, if you would like to contribute to our Parish via 
this method please ensure the form is placed on a collection plate, given to a priest 
or dropped in to Liz in the office as soon as possible. With thanks. 

WALK WITH CHRIST – Hobart City, Sunday 23rd June 1:15 to 3:00 pm.  Celebrate the Feast of the Body and 
Blood of Christ by walking with Jesus in the Blessed Sacrament through the city of Hobart.  Be at St Joseph's 
Church (Harrington St) by 1.15 pm, and walk with 
us to St Mary's Cathedral for Adoration of the 
Blessed Sacrament and Benediction concluding at 
3:00.  There will be a 'cuppa' afterwards.  If you 
can't do the walk come to the Cathedral at 2:00 for 
prayer and Adoration.   Experience our rich Catholic 

heritage in solidarity with Catholics all over the world and 
through the ages, by bearing public witness to our Lord and Sav-
iour. Can't join us in person? Prayer intentions written in the 
'Book of Life' in your parish will be taken in the procession and 
presented at the Cathedral.   

https://stpaulcenter.com/glorious-processions-scott-hahn-reflects-on-trinity-sunday
https://stpaulcenter.com/glorious-processions-scott-hahn-reflects-on-trinity-sunday


Reminder : Regular Weekly Events 
Wed 6-7pm : Cathedral—Hobart Haven 
(youth plus all welcome); Fri 4.30-5.30pm : 
Cathedral—Adoration of the Blessed Sacra-
ment, Benediction;  Sat 11am : 2nd Floor Cathe-
dral Centre—Novena to Our Lady of Perpetual 
Help 

Dear Eucharistic Ministers,    When cleaning the Chalice, please ensure 
the whole Purifier is used rather than only using the same spot 
each time.  Also, please turn the Chalice after each communicant.  
This should be done all year and most especially be mindful of it 
during the winter flu season.                  With thanks. 

New Eucharistic minister and lector rosters are in 
the process of being prepared to take effect from 
July 28.  This time, to assist our lectors to pro-
claim our faith with greater confidence and to 
ensure they are heard and understood, it will be 
necessary to participate in some training.  A selec-
tion of times will be made available in due course.   
With thanks. 

The Glenorchy Parish requires the services of a Temporary Part-time 
Parish Secretary (20 hours per week) from August 1, 2019 until July 31, 
2020.  Applicants must have a good working knowledge of the practices 
and operation of a Catholic Parish. Knowledge of Publisher application 
and up to date IT skills are required to perform the duties. Applications 
are to be made to the Parish Priest, Rev Gaetano Riolo SDB by June 21 
2019 accompanied by at least two references and a statement of previ-
ous office experience.  A WWVP card and a current Police Check are es-
sential. Address: P0 41 Glenorchy Tasmania. Email: jbap-
tist56@bigpond.com  

The Australian Catholic Youth Festival is a gathering of young people 
who come together to celebrate the joy and beauty of the Catholic faith 
in a setting that is vibrant and engaging. If you want to know more 
about the ACYF, visit the festival website and check out the promo video:  
www.acyf.org.au   The “Hobart-Perth Pilgrimage” is open to all young 
people from year 9 to 30 years of age and will be held from 6-11 Decem-
ber. All students will need to register through their Catholic Colleges, 
whilst young adults between the ages of 18-30 can register at the web-
site : 
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/acyf-hobart-to-perth-pilgrimage-
registration-62123542187  For more information on the pilgrimage, 
please see the registration page or the flyer in the foyer.  I hope that 
many of you can join us for what will be an 
awesome event!  Thanks and God bless,  To-
masz Juszczak   Director | Office of Youth 
Evangelisation 

Can you help me?  I am looking for more people 
to participate in the Faces of the Parish column.  It 
is simply a way for your fellow parishioners to get 
to know you and to engender a community feel. 
If you’d like to help please contact Liz or simply 
drop me a line with the following info in about 
250 words with a photo (can be sent via SMS to 
0408778152). Which suburb do you live in and 
which is the main Mass you attend?  How long 
have you lived in Hobart?  The names of your im-
mediate family and your background, place of 
origin and occupation.  What are your hobbies 
and are you in any ministries or charities.  Any 
funny stories you’d like to share and any other 
information you are happy to share is appreciat-
ed!       Thanks...Liz 

Encounter Timor 
Leste in September  
Join us for an inti-

mate immersive Encounter with Timorese culture 
and communities.  Experienced Palms participants 
will guide your journey from 1 September and 
deepen understanding of how sustainable devel-
opment  makes a real difference for our neigh-
bours.  Special Group Encounters also available. 
Call Now!Visit palms.org.au/encounters  or call 
Palms now on 02 9560 5333 

Dear Parish Centre users, 
Frequently we are finding heaters left on, lights left burning and chairs 
not replaced as you found them.  We have many groups us-
ing the Centre these days so the motto is ‘leave it as you 
found it’ please. This includes not leaving dirty cups on the 
sink, a mess on the floor and the kitchen untidy.  
Thank you!         Liz 

Traditionally the Mass for the solemnity of The Most Sacred Heart of 
Jesus is held on the Friday after the Second Sunday after Pente-
cost.  Because this does not allow many parishioners to celebrate this 
feast, this year, for the first time, and in accordance with 
the rubrics, we are moving the feast to Sunday (June 30) 
at Sacred Heart Church. This way we  hope that many 
parishioners will join in to celebrate this special Mass at 
8.30am. 

Many Tasmanian families are doing it tough this winter, suffering hous-
ing and financial crises. Vinnies is always ready to offer a helping hand 
to those in need. Parishioners can help the St Vincent de Paul Society 
continue its great work by donating during the Vinnies Winter Appeal. 
Envelopes are available at both the Cathedral and Sacred Heart Parish 
centres. Please give to 
those in desperate 
need this winter. 

All are invited to the final night of Lighthouse at 
St Mary’s Cathedral—for a time of prayer, praise, 
silent reflection, music, scripture and Mass. The 
event, run by the Sisters of the Immaculata, will 
run all night from 5:30pm on Friday and end with 
8am Mass on Saturday followed by a hot break-
fast. The event is free and is an opportunity to 
pray together as one for our state and people; 
that Christ’s light may shine through the darkness 
and in each of our hearts. You are free to attend 
at any time of the night/morning for 
as long as you wish to stay.  Enquir-
ies to Tomasz Juszczak 0400045368 



 
We welcome you to St Mary’s Cathedral Parish!   
To help you become involved in our parish life and any of the 
various ministries of the parish, please return this slip to the 
Cathedral Office or place it on the collection plate at any Mass.   
We will then be in touch…..with thanks. 

Name ………………………………………………………………….. 

Email …………………………………………………………………… 

Phone …………………………………………………………………. 

Address ………………………………………………………………. 

Ministries you may be interested in:  (please circle)    
greeters, lectors, choir members, musicians, flower arrangers, 
childrens’ liturgy, youth ministry, cleaners, setting up for 
morning teas, sewing, altar servers, Eucharistic ministers, book 
stall attendant after Mass, office help, 
handyman work, gardening, organising 
special events/fundraising.    
Would you like to meet our clergy and 
staff? 

The Plenary Council 2020 moves into its next phase of prepa-
ration today with the announcement of the National Themes 
for Discernment that emerged from a historic process of lis-
tening to the voices of more than 222,000 people.  
 
Between May 2018 and March 2019, almost 17,500 submis-
sions, from individuals and groups of all sizes, addressed the 
Plenary Council’s central question: “What do you think God is 
asking of us in Australia at this time?”Over several days of lis-
tening to what the people of God said, with intense moments 
of prayer and discernment, the Bishops Commission for the 
Plenary Council and its Executive Committee, joined by the 
Facilitation Team, considered what people were longing for. 
Six National Themes for Discernment emerged. 
“The National Centre for Pastoral Research was able to pin-
point more than 100 recurring subject areas from those 
17,500 submissions,” said Archbishop Timothy Costelloe SDB, 
president of the Plenary Council. 
“In some ways, those subject areas described what one might 
call ‘the messy reality’ of Catholic life in Australia today. The 
voices of the faithful help all of us to understand something of 
the historical experience and the current reality of the Catho-
lic Church in Australia. 
“We worked to discern what people were yearning for as we 
move into this next stage of preparing for the Plenary Coun-
cil.” 
Archbishop Costelloe said there was a clear desire expressed 
for the Church to renew herself and focus on the person of 
Jesus Christ. 
“Accordingly, the six National Themes for Discernment flow 
from that primary goal of being a Christ-centred community of 
people,” he explained. 
The six National Themes for Discernment invite people to re-
flect, to pray and to consider how God is calling the People of 
God to be a Christ-centred Church in Australia that is: 
• Missionary and Evangelising 
• Inclusive, Participatory and Synodal 
• Prayerful and Eucharistic 
• Humble, Healing and 
Merciful 
• A Joyful, Hope-Filled and 
Servant Community 
• Open to conversion, Re-
newal and Reform. 

 
 
 
 

Plenary Council facilitator Lana Turvey-Collins said many topics 
relate to one or more of the National Themes for Discernment 
and this next stage of preparation – “Listening and Discern-
ment” – is a time of prayerful consideration of the “big” ques-
tions that have been raised by the faithful. 
“The emergence of the National Themes for Discernment is an 
important moment in our journey towards the Plenary Coun-
cil. It is an expression of the sense of the faith from the faithful 
and, from this, we can proceed in our discernment of what the 
Spirit is saying to us in Australia,” Ms Turvey-Collins said. 
Part of that progression will take place later this month, when 
the Australian bishops gather for a retreat prior to their Ad 
Limina Apostolorum visit in Rome. 
Archbishop Costelloe said: “We will take the opportunity to 
reflect carefully on the National Themes for Discernment and 
share our reflections and conclusions with the Plenary Coun-
cil’s Facilitation Team and the Executive Committee, based on 
our own prayerful discernment and pastoral experience.” 
Ms Turvey-Collins said those reflections and conclusions will 
be supplemented by a period of several months, beginning in 
August, when people across the country will again be asked to 
engage locally with the Plenary Council process. 
“This discernment process will involve establishing working 
groups for each National Theme for Discernment. People in 
faith communities across Australia will also be called to partici-
pate locally in their own communal Listening and Discernment 
encounters,” she said. 
“The fruits of what is discerned during this time will shape the 
agenda for the first session of Plenary Council in October 
2020.” 
More information on the National Themes for Discernment 
can be found on the re-launched Plenary Council website: 
www.plenarycouncil.catholic.org.au 

http://www.plenarycouncil.catholic.org.au/


Presbytery   99 Barrack St, Hobart 7000 
Administrator  Fr Shammi Perera 
Priest in Residence  Fr Norberto Ochoa 
Deacon   Nick MacFarlane 
Pastoral Associate  Sr Monica Shelverton PBVM 
Cathedral Office Manager Ms Liz Horne 
Office Hours   Mon—Fri 9.00am-3.00pm 
Phone    6234 4463     
Email    cathedral@aohtas.org.au 
Website  www.stmaryscathedralhobart.org.au 

www.facebook.com/cathedralparishhobarttasmania 

(remember to ‘like/follow us’ to stay up to date!) 

From Our Anniversary Book  Francesca Capasso, 

Stella Wilson, Winifred Burke, Gladys Duggan, Ruby 

Martin, Ernest Barwick, Tasman Nichols, Giulia, 

Pasquale and Benjamin Longo, Elaine and Alan Hurle, John 

McErvale, William Beechey, David Pardoe, Victor Rainbird, 

Thelma Dance, Jane Wilson, Ann McIvor, Henry Williams, 

John Wise, Mary Watt, Mary Walker, William Hodgeman, 

AM QC, Mary Bratt, Rachael McPherson, Edna Keenan, 

Theresa Lizotte, Douglas Jordan, Giovanna Giana, Rosario 

Pace, Eileen Green, Jane O'Kane, Brian Beechey, Horace 

Webster, Sheila Free, Mary Excell, Gertrude Rose, Eliza 

Wiltshire, Barbara Paprotny, Edelene Crosswell, Mary 

Luttrell      May they rest in peace. 

 

15/16 SHC : 8.30am Sun SMC : 6.00pm Sat SMC : 10.30am Sun SMC : 6pm Sun 

Greeter  TBA Maria Respondek TBA 

Lector Athie Willemsen 
Geoff Burrill 
Elizabeth Longo 

Lorraine Dooley, Colleen Stanford Kermeena Kahak, Marcus Laycock  Marla Giacon, Tony Giacon  

EMOC Carol & Colin Brown  TBA Angela Ritar, David Shelverton,    
Maria Saracino  

TBA 

Dear parishioners, please take note of the no park-
ing signs and refrain from parking anywhere near 
the walls of the Cathedral or towards the steps of 
the Cathedral on the Harrington Street side.  
Please also do not block the driveway leading 
around to St Mary’s College as it restricts move-
ment of the priests.  Thank you! 

Becoming Missionary Disciples  
The Evangelium Conference is aimed at engaging Catholics in evangelisation. It will be held for the first 
time in Tasmania from August 30-31 at St Bernard’s Church in Claremont. Themed ‘Becoming Missionary 
Disciples’, the conference will feature speakers, workshops, times of prayer and outreach. The theme is taken from Pope Fran-
cis’ call for Christians to be ‘missionary disciples’. “Every Christian is a missionary to the extent that he or she has encountered 
the love of God in Christ Jesus: we no longer say that we are ‘disciples’ and ‘missionaries’, but rather that we are always 
‘missionary disciples’,” the Pope said, in his apostolic exhortation Evangelii Gaudium. Aimed at parishioners, teachers and 
youth, as well as priests and religious, the conference will have a particular focus on enabling parishes to develop a missionary 
spirit. The conference’s keynote speaker is evangelist, and co-founder and managing director of the Catholic ministry 
menALIVE, Robert Falzon. Purchase of a conference ticket includes access to keynote addresses and workshops, lunch & din-
ner, morning & afternoon tea, tea and coffee. Attendees can choose to attend one presentation from each workshop:  Work-
shop I - •Ministry to Men (Robert Falzon/ Martin Stone) •The grace of adoration in evangelization (Immaculata Communi-
ty) •Catechesis as mode of evangelization (Angela Ritar) •Giving your personal testimony (Palavra Viva) •Forming a parish 
youth group (Tomasz Juszczak) Workshop II—•Using the media to evangelise (Shalom World) •Experiencing God in devotions 
(Fr Guy Riolo) •Liturgy as source and summit of evangelization (Michael McKenna) •Ministry of Bishop Robert Barron (Martin 
Tobin) •Parish from Maintenance to Mission (Fr Shammi Perera) 
Commences Friday 30 Aug 7pm and concludes  Saturday 31 August at 9.30pm.  Tickets are $65.00 each (inc. GST & booking 

Dear parishioners, I am very happy to include your announcements (subject to content approval) in AVE.  A gentle reminder 
that AVE is actually nearly always full by around Tuesday of each week.  Also, if you are sending through information please do 
not send it in poster format as there is not time to retype all the information; it needs to be sent in paragraph form, checked 
and ready to copy and paste into AVE.  As you can appreciate I have content come from many sources and there are tricky lo-
gistics every week formatting it uniformly and on time.  With thanks.   Liz 

The Hobart Chamber Orchestra presents a repeat perfor-
mance of The Great Powers of the West—Conducted by 
Alexander Rodrigues   Sun 16th June 2.30pm Kettering 
Community Hall, 2963 Channel Highway, Kettering; Show-
casing 19th century string orchestra works from the eco-
nomic powers of the time by composers such as : Arthur 
Foote, Felix Mendelssohn, Gabriel Faure, Gabriel Pierne, 
Hubert Parry & Giuseppe Verdi. Tickets at door/
online at www.trybooking.com/BCPJT  

A spacious, sunny, ground floor 2 bedroom unit close to UTAS is 
available to rent for $418 a week.  Includes fridge and washing 
machine. Kim Hodgson  0415 111 828   
kimhodgson87@gmail.com 


